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Happy Holidays from the Buffalo

Orienteering Club

ANNUAL MEETING INVITATION

All members of the Buffalo Orienteering Club are invited to
attend the1998 Annual Meeting which will be held at Medaille
College on Saturday evening, January 10, 1998.

The event gets underway at 6:30 pm with a delicious repast.
The meeting itself will follow the food. It will feature election
of officers for 1998. Reports on the status of our mapping
plans will be presented and a general discussion will also
take place.

The nominating committee will suggest Janet Sundquist for
President ,along with her personal secretary Jon,to succeed
David Cady and Mike Gasiewicz for Treasurer to succeed
David Staszak. Phil Wolfling will be suggested for another
term as Secretary.

Following the meeting the attendees will break into small
groups to dialog with each other and to brainstorm (just
kidding).What really follows the meeting is more socializing
and games including the by-now-familiar Bing-O. In a blatant
effort to draw large crowds, door prizes will be awarded.

The meeting will be held in the "White House" on the campus
of Medaille College. The campus is located at the
intersection of the Scajacquada Expressway (Rt 198) and
Parkside Avenue in Buffalo. The White House is on the right
as you enter the campus. There is plenty of well-lighted free
parking.

Finally, if you will be attending, please RSVP to 837-3737. If
you can bring a dish, that would be great. Just let us know.

JeJee],ungoua

DECEMBER 1997



Emery Park Meet Chestnut Ridge Meet

September 14, 1997 September 28,1997
The weather was mostly sunny with a The weather was sunny and warm.
high about 65 degrees and calm wind. The Temp was about 65 with persistent winds from
ground was damp from rains the previous day. the southeast. The terrain was dry with good
Thank you to meet director Phil Wolfling for visibility in the woods. Many children enjoyed
putting on the meet. the String-O course. Thank you to the Grupp
family for their work putting on the meet.
Advanced
11 Controls - 4.1 km Advanced
John Miklasz 37:55 12 controls-5.2km
Dave Cady 49:26 Jon Sundquist 53.20
Andy Grupp 63:57 John Miklasz 54:10
Craig Mavis 69:26 Greg Hyatt 65:10
Charlie Wightman 71:38 Rick LaVine 83.06
Mike Lance 77:00 Dayle LaVine 87.20
Kathy Bannister 77:25 Thomas Wightman 92:50
Tom Wightman 79:37 Kristine Rave 97:27
Adolph Rave 92:13 Janet Sundquist 105:45
Steve Lakoma 94:02 Charles Wightman 121:45
Fred Gordon 153:33 Grant LaDue 125:35
Linda Miklasz DNF Steve Grupp 142:45
Ben Cady DNF Steve Lakomy 163:10
Linda Miklasz 196:45
Medium Adolph Rave Lost Punchcard
10 controls - 3.2 km
Kris Rave 52:00 Intermediate
Jim Hatem 56:22 11 Controls-3.5km
Kay Sheehan 58:10 Hatem Family 69:38
Wayne Maul, Phil Burgess 76:39 Fred Gordon 73:40
Seth & Josh Sheehan 100:10 Phil & Ben Wolfling 107:29
Mark Conboy 106:35 Al Booth 117:00
Troop 584 136:45 Norb & Lucille Pleban 123:55
Jon Willard 147:10 Outlaws 126:30
Susan Herdic DNF Vesper/Stefan 128:35
Schneider Group DNF Troop 584 182:31
Jim Hooper & Son DNF
Beginner . Beth Hyatt DNF
7 Controls - 1.9 km
Becky Maul 40:13 Beginner
Adam Cady 49:28 8 controls - 2.7km
Lillian Burgess, Ted Maul 49:57 Ramage 30:00
Vesper/Steffan 54:38 Andrew Gier 40:00
Dragos Family 85:00 Chris Spaeth 52:30
Chuck & Evan Laedke 52:30
Rados 62:15

Girl Scouts #329 76:20



Sardinia Forest
Qctober 19,1997

Thank You to meet director Dave Cady. Great
String-O Course set by Ben Cady, enjoyed by
Jim and Karin Sundquist

Advanced

9 contols - 4.9km

Jon Sundquist 43:31
Adolph Rave 56:01
Andy Grupp 76:55
Tom Wightman 81:30
Charles Wightman 83:32
Kris Rave 110;10
Mike Lance 115:02
H. Davis & S. Lakomy 136:17
Grant LaDue 158:45
Medium

7 Controls 3.1 km

Jim Hatem 42:33
Ramage Group 60:02
Pam Przbylski 65:04
Fred Gordon 68:11

David & Mike Silverstein 77:10

Beginner

6 controls 1.9 km

Janet and Jim Sundquist

Collected great pinecones - Did not Finish!

SOC HOP X

A large contingent of BFLO members attended
the A meet put on in September by Central
New York Orienteering.  The weather was a
bit rugged, but we all fared rather well. The
winners were awarded Soc Hop Socks.

Jon Sundquist was third in M35A
Phil Wolfling first in M35B
Andy Grupp first in M40B
Janet Sundquist second in F35A

Charles and Thomas Wightman, Fred Gordon
and Mike Lance all participated on day 1 only.

SKI-O SCHEDULE FOR 97-98

Ski-O is done with a map on a cross country
ski trail network. If you would like to know more
about ski orienteering, give Jon Sundquist a
call at 655-5130. He will likely be going to many
of these meets.

Sat 12/27 Winona Forest
Tug Hill, 315-343-5403

Sun 1/4, Saratoga Biathlon Club
May, NY 518-371-7548

Sat 1/10, Gilbert Lake
Oneonta, 607-829-8785

Sun 1/11, Webster Park
Rochester, 716-377-5650

Sun 1/18, Shindagin Hollow
Ilthaca, 607-347-4844

Sat 1/24, Mendon Ponds
Rochester, 716-377-5650

Sat 1/31, Sherril Brook
New Hartford, 315-797-6096

Sun 2/1, Kinns Road Park
Clifton Park, 518-872-1993

Sun 2/8 Byrncliff Resort
Route 20A, Varysburg
716-837-3737

Sat/Sun Feb 14-15 Snowgaine
No Valentine? Spend a weekend in the snow
with CNYO. Near Ithaca, 607-849-3101

Sat 2/21, Empire State Games

Mt. van Hoevenberg. To qualify for the
ESG's you must belong to NYSSRA
and successfully complete two
qualifiers. For more information,

call Carol Moran, 716-377-8144.



EUnited States Orienteering Federatio_r;

{Application

{Name

gAddress

!:Date

| Year Bom

iPhone Primary Club - BFLO
| Category __Student $10, 21 or under

| __Individual $25

E __Family $30

EList other family members and ages on reverse
iMake Check Payable to USOF

!L[VIail to : USOF, Box 1444, Forest Park, GA 30051

E—BFLO Membersh_i_p Applicati—c_m

Make Check payable to Buffalo Orienteering Club
Mail to : David Staszak, 4941 Burlbrook
Orchard Park, NY 14127

iName

|Address

:;Phone Date

{Additional Family Members

i___New Member __Family $10
i___Renewal __Single $6
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Mark Your Calendars

Sunday February 8 Dave Cady and Jon
Sundquist will be putting on a Ski-O meet at
Byrncliff Resort in Varysburg. Just down the
road from East Aurora on Route 20A. If you
have never tried Ski Orienteering this would be
an ideal meet to try

Byrncliff has an excellent groomed trail
network as well as ski rentals on site. The
lodge includes facilities for changing as well as
a restaurant and Bar. So you can warm up and
discuss your misadventures by the fire. Trail
passes at Byrncliff are $6 for adults.

The meet will start at noon and 2
courses will be offered.

Letchworth State Park
October 17-18, 1998

Our neighbors in Rochester are sponsoring
The US Long Course Champs next fall at
Letchworth State Park. This should be a fun
event to attend. I'm sure extra help will be
needed. Anyone interested contact Dick
Detweiler at 716-671-2437.



